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	Hollywood/Vine Topping Off Ceremony
Today, Mayor Antonio Villaraigosa, Supervisor Zev Yaroslavksy and Chief Real Property Management & Development Roger Moliere attended a topping off ceremony at Metro’s Hollywood and Vine project.  The project is one of the largest, most ambitious mixed-use, transit-oriented development projects now under construction in Los Angeles.  The $600 million development project - called “1600 Vine” - will include a new 305-room W Hotel, 143 W Condominium Residences, 375 luxury apartments (including 78 affordable units), approximately 50,000 square feet of retail and restaurant space and numerous transit plaza improvements at the Hollywood/Vine Metro Red Line Station. The project is scheduled for completion in Fall 2009.  Numerous media attended today’s event, with stories running today and tomorrow.
FTA New Starts Projects Quarterly Review Meeting

Today, the FTA New Starts Projects Quarterly Review Meeting began with opening statements from Leslie Rogers, FTA Regional Administrator, Region IX.  He discussed changes in the Federal Transit Administration including potential candidates for the appointment of the Administrator.  He thanked us for participating in the Triennial Review, conducting an Eastside risk assessment and hosting a delegation from Bangladesh. 

Chief Financial Services Officer, Terry Matsumoto spoke on my behalf.  He provided an update on our financial status for the first quarter of FY09.  Most notably, rail and bus ridership continues to rise and operating costs are below the budget.   Measure R passed by a small margin and funds will be available in late 2009.  The results of the Governor’s special legislative session are unknown at his time.  We are under a hiring freeze and expect reductions of 5-10%.    

Staff provided updates on 

· The 2550 Rail Vehicle Program - ten vehicles have been accepted and are currently in revenue service on the Metro Gold Line.  Two cars are scheduled for acceptance in December.  The Project Team continues monthly visits to the Pittsburgh Assembly Plant to monitor and track vehicle progress.

· The Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension - continues on-time and within budget.  Construction is 91% and Systems installation is 85% complete.  Contract award for the Pomona/Atlantic Station parking structure is going to the December Board Meeting.    

· The Mid-City/Exposition LRT Phase 1 and Phase 2 Projects - Design is 95% complete and Construction is 20% complete.  The project is currently experiencing a 20-week delay.

The next FTA New Start Projects Quarterly Review Meeting is tentatively scheduled for March 4, 2009.
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